
CITY OF TATUM 

 REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING 

 October 12, 2020  

 

The City Council of the City of Tatum met in regular session on October 12, 2020, at 5:33 p.m. 

in the City Hall Meeting Room with the following members present: 

 

Mayor - Clay Lassen       City Secretary – Kay Dyer 

City Alderman 

Jeff Keller 

Kim R. Smith 

Tate R. Smith 

                Jack York 

 Absent - Dana Buddecke – Mayor Pro-Tem 

 

CITIZEN’S COMMENTS: 
 

None  
 

REGULAR BUSINESS: 

 

1. Mr. Kim Smith made a motion to approve the last month’s minutes and checks written. Mr. Jeff 

Keller seconded the motion and the motion passed with none opposed. 
 

2. Mr. Kim Smith made a motion to approve the TISD using the SRS Center as point for evacuation 

location.  Mr. Tate Smith seconded the motion and the motion passed with none opposed. 
 

3. Mr. Jeff Keller made a motion to approve the Jingle Bell Bop & Shop and the Geo Catching as 

long as the State COVID guidelines are followed.  Mr. Tate Smith seconded the motion and the 

motion passed, all in favor. 
 

4. Mr. Jeff Keller made a motion to approve the New Water Service Application with the following 

changes, $30 late fee will be changed to $30 reconnect fee and also adding Tampering with a city 

water meter is a crime. Violators will be prosecuted.  
 

5. Discussion and review of Permits and Fees. No action was taken at this time.  
 

6. Mr. Jeff Keller made a motion to hire Christi Jones as the new court clerk. Mr. Kim Smith 

seconded the motion and the motion passed with none opposed.   
 

7. Discussions and motions on the purchase of a new police vehicle. Chief Rains will get pricing 

and Mayor Clay Lassen will poll the council to finalize the purchase. 

   

8. Mr. Jack York made a motion to adjourn @ 6:28 pm. Mr. Tate Smith seconded the motion and 

the motion passed, all in favor. 
 

 APPROVED: 

 

ATTEST:                  ________________________ 

                   Clay Lassen, Mayor  

_____________________ 

Kay Dyer, City Secretary 

 


